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December 2022
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Supporting Churches,

Merry Christmas! It has been a tremendous year! I am reminded of James 1:17 “Every good gift and every perfect
gift is from above, and cometh down from the Father of lights, with whom is no variableness, neither shadow of turning.”
Because of your prayers and faithful support, the Lord has given many gifts to the Faith Baptist Church Philippine
Ministry this year! The Lord blessed for the men of the FBCPM to get double support for Christmas! Thank you for
making this possible!

We want to share some excerpts from some of the pastor’s Christmas activities.

From Pastor Jerome De Castro serving the Lord at Barangay Manggahan, Santa Maria, Bulacan Province: From June 23
up to December 16, 2022, there are 236 people who accepted our Lord Jesus Christ. We have 2 brethren who follows
water baptism and continuously attending the church. We have 13 Bible studies every week and 3 Children Ministry.
From Wednesday to Saturday every week, we regularly go out to win souls and teach/disciples new believers.

From Pastor Joseph Daigo serving the Lord at Barangay Abuyon San Narceso Quezon Province: By the grace of God, 10
people got saved in the month of December. In addition to the church members in the church service, the Lord sent 12
visitors! Just a few days ago on December 18", we were blessed to baptize 4 new believers!




From Pastor Dante Mendoza serving the Lord in the Pangasinan province:

Greetings from the Philippines! We are very privileged to be used by God in His Kingdom. Praise God that He enabled us
to do His work this December 2022. We started our Sundays by Sunday School class at 9am, then Worship Service by
10:15. Last Sunday, Dec. 18 was our Christmas Celebration together with our 1 nearby outreach. Children attending
Saturday and Sunday Kids Ministries were so happy to receive toys and candies. In the evening, we had Christmas
Presentation about the birth of Jesus and evangelism. We started this month with an altar call during the Closing Prayer.
The Lord has blessed with 24 visitors for the past 2 Sundays. We have 2 men that have gotten saved and will be following
the Lord in believers’ baptism in January 2023!
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RIS Timas!

From Pastor Gary Rosello serving the Lord at the Barangay Loma de Gato:

The Lord is blessing the growth of our church family and we are now looking to buy land to build a church building. We
had good attendance for our Christmas celebration. We are looking forward to baptizing a man that was saved recently.

Thank you to everyone for praying and giving to the Faith Baptist Church Philippine Ministry! 30 Churches across the
Philippines reaching folks for Christ to God’s glory! Hallelujah!

Looking unto Jesus,
Joshua Rhoades, Ephesians 3:20-21
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